West Park Primary School Devon Road Wolverhampton WV1 4BE

Telephone: 01902 558238

Email: westparkprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

HEADTEACHER: Azizan Kabil



4th July 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

Thank you for expressing interest for your child to take part in a 2-night residential to an outdoor activity centre based in Staffordshire. The children will have the chance to carry out a range of fun activities including the zip wire, wall climbing, abseiling and other outdoor activities with highly qualified instructors.

This residential will take place on **Wednesday 16th October 2024 – Friday 18th October 2024** when your child is in Year 4.

The cost for this will be £95 this will include all meals, bedding and transport. For children that receive Pupil Premium the cost will be reduced to £65. The remaining costs for this visit will be heavy subsidised by school.

On the first day children will need to bring a packed lunch. If you would like the school kitchen to provide a packed lunch, please let the school office know by **Friday 27th September 2024** (this packed lunch will consist of a sandwich ham, cheese or tuna, water, yogurt and a piece of fruit). No orders after this date can be taken.

All payments and consent must be made using your School Gateway Account no later than <u>Tuesday 1st October 2024</u>. A non-refundable deposit of £20 will need to be paid by **Friday 12th July 2024**. There is also an option on your School Gateway Account to pay in full or in monthly instalments.

I hope your child will enjoy taking part in this very worthwhile experience.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Kabil Headteacher

















West Park Primary School Devon Road Wolverhampton WV1 4BE

Telephone: 01902 558238

Email: westparkprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

HEADTEACHER: Azizan Kabil



4th July 2024

Dear Parents and carers,

Children will leave school for Kingswood on Wednesday 16th October 2024 and will return to school on Friday 18th October 2024 in time for the end of the school day.

Children do not need to wear school uniform but will need to bring a packed lunch with them for the first day, Unless pre-ordered with the school office.

They may bring spending money, however, please limit this to no more than £5 in an envelope with your child's name on.

Below is the suggested kit list for this overnight visit:

- Night clothes
- Toilet bag containing toothbrush, toothpaste, flannel, soap, brush or comb and a towel.
- Indoor shoes or slippers
- Trainers or suitable outdoor shoes
- Wellies (in a carrier bag)
- Waterproof coat
- Long sleeved top and T shirt
- Long trousers/jog pants
- Change of clothes (including underwear and extra socks for winter)
- Hat, gloves and scarf (winter) Sunhat and sunscreen (summer)
- Soft toy for bed
- 2 named plastic carrier bags
- A water bottle (empty to avoid spillage on the journey here)

NB: Please ensure all belongings are clearly named.

We advise children to wear play clothes rather than best and that jewellery should be left at home. Please ensure that children wear stud earnings and not hoops for their personal safety. Long sleeves and long trousers will protect your children against the undergrowth in summer and provide warmth in winter.

Yours sincerely,

















